Hart House Social Justice Committee

Meeting #18 - Tuesday, April 12, 2005, 2:00 p.m.

Committees’ Room
Attendance - Jim Barber (Chair), Janet Chow, Zoe Dille, Angela Ho, Veronica Howard, Matthew Ingram, Delia Jacobson, Karen Okamoto, Matt Parrott, Jeff Richardson (Programme Advisor), Clara Rutter, James Wardlaw

Regrets - Sarah Kim, Raza Naqvi, Arlene Stein (Programme Advisor), Matthew Ying, Monica Yeoung

1. Call to order 2:05p.m.

2. Approval of Agenda

3. Approval of the minutes of March 18, 2005

4. Reports

a. Chair

i. J. Barber reported that the Faculty of Social Work’s Social Action Committee would like to coordinate activities with the Hart House Social Justice Committee throughout the 2005-06 academic year.  

b. Secretary

i. J. Wardlaw reported that while attendance was low at the Networking Breakfast, discussion was productive and good links were made within the University Community.  

ii. The Social Justice Committee Review that will be presented at the April 14th Board of Stewards meeting was circulated.  

iii. J. Wardlaw reported that the Board of Stewards has adopted an accessibility plan, and that athletics staff will be undergoing sensitivity training surrounding the issue of trans-gendered members of the House.  

c. Treasurer

i. M. Ingram reported that he and Sarah Greene would be presenting the budget to the Committee on Budgets in late April.  Executive members reached consensus that they would wait for the COB’s response to the proposed budget before deciding where they would make potential cuts to the budget.  

d. Speaker Series

i. A formal thank you was presented from the Thaqalayn Muslim Association for the Committee’s support of their film series.  The TMA has expressed interest in continuing the series next year.  

e. Clear the Shelves!

i. In M. Yeoung’s absence, it was reported that the organization for this year’s Clear the Shelves! campaign was underway.  

f. Networking: Mentioned during the Secretary’s report.

5. Equity Gardeners

Karen Okamoto from of T Equity Gardeners presented on her organization.  She would like to keep in touch with the Social Justice Committee for future co-sponsorship, collaboration, and cooperative opportunities.  She also noted that her organization is looking for volunteers.  

6. Office of Sustainability

M. Parrot reported that he had had contact with the Office of Sustainability and that they would like the Social Justice Committee to consider leading sustainability projects at Hart House as part of their campus-wide strategy.  They would also like to come to a future HHSJ meeting to present to us, as well as to host a public forum at Hart House.  The Committee agreed to the requests and discussed the possibility of leading a sustainability audit of Hart House.  

7. Zoë Dille

Zoë Dille distributed a survey to Executive Members that would assist in a research project she was completing.  

Z. Dille also expressed an offer to develop collaborative programming between the Social Justice and Music Committees at Hart House.  The idea would be to partner in any way that the groups can with music acting as a social messenger.  

8. A Library, A Dream

V. Howard reported that she did not receive a response from Arthur GuoBin Yin, an exchange student from China studying at the University of Manitoba, regarding his request for support from the Committee for his library project.  


9. 2005-06 Social Justice Committee Programming

The Committee discussed programming and portfolios for the 2005-06 programming year.  Portfolios were assigned as follows:


Food security/Meal Exchange – Matthew Parrot, Monica Yeoung


Community Kitchen – Clara Rutter, Delia Jacobson


Speakers’ Series – Clara Rutter, Janet Chow, Matthew (?)


AIDS Advocacy – Delia Jacobson, Janet Chow (and other international issues)

Portfolios/positions still vacant: Networking, Communications, E-Administrations, Education, Peace Week, Environment Week

New programming – M. Ingram suggested the Committee run the ½ marathon in October and link it to a Social Justice issue.  This venture would make sense for the Committee as the marathon ends at Hart House.  

The Committee also discussed the possibility of inviting Sue Cox of the Daily Bread Food Bank to participate in next year’s speaker series.  

Any additional ideas were to be sent to J. Richardson for circulation.

10. Other Business

V. Howard noted that all guests invited to Executive meetings should be placed at the beginning of the agenda.  

11. Next meeting: Tuesday, May 17, 6:00p.m.

12. Adjournment.

